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Why do Dry Chemical Fire Extinguishers made prior to 1984 need to be replaced?
Title 19 of CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS TITLE 19 PUBLIC SAFETY

DIVISION 1.CHAPTER 3 FIRE EXTINGUISHERS Reads as follows:
577.2. Obsolete Fire Extinguishers. 
The following types of fire extinguishers are considered obsolete and shall be removed from service: 

(12) Any extinguishers with 4B, 6B, 8B, 12B, and 16B fire ratings 

(13) Dry chemical stored pressure extinguishers, other than wheeled type, manufactured prior to October 1984 shall be removed from service at the next 6-year maintenance interval or the next hydrostatic test interval, whichever comes first. 
Note: Authority cited: Section 13160, Health and Safety Code. Reference: Section 13160, Health and Safety Code
The following was the justification during the regulations adoption process and covers most 
 
Necessity: Major changes were made in 1984 to two UL Standards: (1) UL 299, Dry Chemical Fire Extinguishers and (2) UL 711, Rating and Fire Testing of Fire Extinguishers.  Fire extinguishers must comply with both of the UL Standards as both are required for their listing.  This only applies to those extinguishers as they come due for their 6-year maintenance or 12-year hydrostatic test. This lessens the economic impact on the consumer.
 
There were major changes in the following areas:
 
(1) Hose Requirement
 
Chapter 6 of UL 299, 1984 edition, required extinguishers rated from 2A to 4A and 10B to 60B to be equipped with a discharge hose. Previously, directing the discharge to the base of the flame was difficult. The major accomplishment of the change was in making the operator use the fire extinguisher in the upright position. The addition of the hose simplifies the usage of the fire extinguisher.
 
 
(2) Minimum Discharge Time
 
UL 711, 1984 edition requires a minimum of 13-second discharge duration for an extinguisher rated 2A. Previously, fire extinguishers had discharge durations of only eight to ten seconds. The revision to the standard mandates a 50 percent to 60 percent increase in the minimum discharge duration for a 2A-rated dry chemical extinguisher.  
 
(3) Pull Pins
 
UL 299, 1984 edition, requires a maximum of 30 pounds of force to remove a safety pin or pull pin from a fire extinguisher. Previously, this was not addressed in the standard. The standards also included a design requirement so the pin is visible from the front of the extinguisher unless noted by the operating instructions.
 
(4) Operating Instructions/Marking
 
UL 299, 1984 edition, required the use of pictographic operating instructions and use Code Symbols on fire extinguishers (Class D fire extinguishers and wheeled extinguishers are exempt). The result was a uniform, consistent set of easily understood symbols that makes using the extinguisher more understandable.
 
(5) Service Manuals
 
UL 299, 1984 edition, for the first time requires that manufacturers provide a service manual for their products and references to the service/maintenance manual on the extinguisher nameplate. This improves proper continued maintenance of the fire extinguisher while it is in service.
 
 

What was not mentioned was Manufacture Parts for most of these 30+ years old Fire Extinguishers are no longer available. 
These are mechanical devices that are at least THIRTY YEARS OLD, they are called upon to SAVE LIFE AND PROPERTY.  
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